
CUSTOMER NOTICE OF INTERIM RATE ADJUSTMENT 
 

 

Pursuant to Texas Utilities Code Section 104.301, Universal Natural Gas, LLC 

d/b/a/ Universal Natural Gas, Inc. (the “Company”), filed an application for an 

Interim Rate Adjustment with the Railroad Commission of Texas and its original 

jurisdiction municipalities on March 2, 2023.  This proposed Interim Rate 

Adjustment applies to all Company customers, including both environs and 

municipally-incorporated area customers, and provides for the recovery of 

additional capital investment incurred from January 1, 2022 through December 31, 

2022.  The request is for capital investment not included in any previous rate case 

or rates for service, does not include recovery of any costs related to Winter Storm 

Uri, and is subject to refund. 

 

The Company proposes to increase the monthly customer charge used to calculate 

the customer’s monthly bill by the amount listed below in Table 1.  The proposed 

Interim Rate Adjustment effective date is May 1, 2023. 

 

     TABLE 1  

Customer 

Class  

(Rate 

Schedule) 

Current 

Monthly 

Customer 

Charge 

Proposed 

2023 

Interim 

Rate 

Adjustment 

Adjusted 

Charge 

Increase Per 

Bill 

Residential 

(RES) 

$25.43 $9.97 $35.40 

 

$9.97 

Small 

Commercial 

(COMM) 

$72.11 $42.36 $114.47 

 

$42.36 

Large 

Commercial 

(COMM) 

$670.07 $601.94 $1,272.01 

 

$601.95 

 

Persons with questions or who want more information about this filing may contact 

the Company at (281) 252-6700.  A copy of the filing will be available for inspection 

during normal business hours at the Company’s office at 9750 FM 1488 Rd., 

Magnolia, Texas 77354, or on the Company's website at https://www.unigas-

tx.com/frequently-asked-questions by clicking on the tab titled “What are some of 

the recent regulatory filings submitted to the Railroad Commission of Texas?” 

 

Any affected person within the environs may file written comments or a protest 

concerning this proposed Interim Rate Adjustment with Gas Services, Market 

Oversight Section, Railroad Commission of Texas, P.O. Box 12967, Austin, Texas 

78711-2967. Any affected person within an incorporated area may contact his or 

her city council. Please reference Railroad Commission of Texas Case No. 

00012763 in your written comment or protest. 

https://www.unigas-tx.com/frequently-asked-questions
https://www.unigas-tx.com/frequently-asked-questions

